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STANDARDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 7th October 2013

Present:
Julie Miller (Independent Member - Chair)


Stuart Kilpatrick (Independent Member)


Lloyd Landry (Independent Member)


Brian Christie (Independent Member)

Councillors Edwards, Groome and Manns

Also Present:
Mike Sawford (Independent Person)


Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive)


Sue Lyons (Monitoring Officer)


Anne Ireson (Administrator)
13.STA.12
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Neil Matthew (Town Council representative) and Phil Carter (Independent Member)
13.STA.13
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25TH March 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.
13STA.14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
13.STA.15
ANNUAL REPORT

The Committee was provided with a report of the activities of the Standards Advisory Committee for the period 1st April 2012 to 31st March 2013.  It was noted that this period represented the last year of the previous Standards regime and there was very little to report as only two meetings had been held during this period.


In debate it was noted that the remaining parish council vacancy would be advertised following a review of requirements in terms of membership at the next meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED
that the report be noted and recommended to Full Council for information.

13.STA.16
PROBITY IN PLANNING – LOCAL GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION GUIDANCE FOR COUNCILLORS AND OFFICERS


A report was submitted which advised the Committee of the publication of a revised 'Probity in Planning' Guidance for Councillors and Officers and which invited the Committee to recommend changes to the current planning guidance for members to reflect the changes brought in by the Localism Act.

In discussion, it was noted that some councils did not require a member to leave the meeting room during discussion on items in which they had an interest.  However, Kettering had retained this requirement as it was felt there was insufficient clarity in the guidance in this respect.  This requirement was included in the Council's Code of Conduct.

RESOLVED
that having considered the revised Guidance on Probity in Planning it be recommended to the Planning Committee that the Members' Planning Code of Good Practice be revised to reflect the new best practice principles.
13.STA.17
STANDARDS UPDATE


The Monitoring Officer gave a presentation on the role of the Standards Advisory Committee which included information on the new Standards regime, the Code of Conduct, disclosable pecuniary interests, dealing with complaints of misconduct and sanctions available.


It was noted that an information evening for members was scheduled to take place on 9th December 2013 and it would be useful if all members of the Standards Advisory Committee could attend.


The Deputy Chief Executive addressed the committee, and it was noted that no major issues had been highlighted during the last 12 months.  As new guidance emerged from the government it would be reported to the committee.  Kettering Borough Council felt it was important to maintain the independence of its Standards Advisory Committee in the interests of its members.


During discussion, it was felt that this view was reassuring for councillors as it ensured transparency in the work of the committee.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.35 pm)

Signed ……………………………………………….

Chair

AI

Standards Advisory Committee No. 1
7.10.13


